MTI]HI]NII] Member Motion

City Council

Motion without Notice

MM6.32 ACTION Ward: 10

125 The Esplanade (Temporary North Market) Extension of Temporary
Use Zoning By-law - by Councillor Ausma Malik, seconded by
Councillor Chris Moise

* Notice of this Motion has not been given. A two-thirds vote is required to waive notice.

* This Motion is subject to referral to the Toronto and East York Community Council. A two-
thirds vote is required to waive referral.

* This Motion has been deemed urgent by the Chair.

Recommendations
Councillor Ausma Malik, seconded by Councillor Chris Moise, recommends that:

1. City Council direct the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning to commence a
City-initiated Zoning By-law Amendment to extend the Temporary Use Zoning By-law for 125
The Esplanade for a period of six months with a decision report targeted for the June 22, 2023
meeting of the Toronto and East York Community Council.

Summary

As part of the redevelopment of the North Market located at the northwest corner of Jarvis
Street and Front Street East (92 Front Street East), a Temporary Use Zoning By-law was passed
by City Council on June 13, 2014, to permit a temporary structure at 125 The Esplanade to
temporarily replace the North Market while it is being redeveloped. The Temporary Use
Zoning By-law was previously extended for 3 years in 2017 and again in 2020. The most recent
extension expires in October 2023.

The North Market has been further delayed due to the impacts of the pandemic. It is expected
that the construction and occupancy of the new North Market will be completed between the
fourth quarter of 2023 and the first quarter of 2024. As 125 The Esplanade is a City-owned
property, a City-initiated Zoning By-law Amendment is a suitable method to extend the
Temporary Use Zoning By-law to 2024, at which time construction of the new North Market is
expected to be complete and the temporary market operations can be relocated to the new
North Market.

125 The Esplanade is also the future site of a new district library for the St. Lawrence
community. CreateTO and Toronto Public Library staff are aware of and do not have issue with
this intention to extend the Temporary Use Zoning By-law to 2024.

This Motion is urgent as the Temporary Use Zoning By-law is set to expire in October 2023.
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